Case Ref: 15/4998 Page 1 of 1
Supplementary Information 8 June, 2016

Agenda Item 08
Supplementary Information

Planning Committee on 8 June, 2016  Case No. 15/4998

Location 1A-C, 3, 5A-D Deerhurst Road and Shree Swaminarayan Temple, 220-222 Willesden Lane,
Willesden, London, NW2

Description Erection of a three storey rear extension to the temple, and demolition of Nos 1, 3 and 5

Deerhurst Rd and erection of two 2 storey buildings with converted loft space providing a 14
bed care home and 5 self-contained flats (1 x 1bed, 1 x 2bed, 2 x 3bed and 1 x 4bed) with
associated two storey basement level car and cycle parking and landscaping

Agenda Page Number: 117

Members visited the site on Monday 6 June 2016 at 6pm and viewed the site from Deerhurst Road,
Willesden Lane, Yates Court and within the site itself.

The application is removed from the Planning Committee agenda for 6 June 2016 and rescheduled for the
next Planning Committee on 5 July 2016. This is because of difficulties in printing individual letters notifying
people of the date of the Committee meeting so that approximately half of representees have not received
letters.

Whilst the Council has complied with its statutory duties as required by the Local Government Act 1972
around publicising a public meeting and the individual notifications are above and beyond those duties,
officers felt that since some letters have been sent and some have not and the limitations on numbers who
can attend the Planning Committee itself due to the size of the room, the best course of action is to ensure all
representees are treated equally.

Your officers will review the processes around Committee to decide if sending individual notifications about
Committee, above and beyond our statutory duties, remains a priority. Officers will also investigate the
feasibility of moving the Committee to a larger room on 5 July to accommodate more of the public, in
anticipation of large numbers of interested parties.

A further supplementary report will be published in advance of the next Committee meeting, addressing any
further material considerations raised since the Committee report was published and during the site visit.

Recommendation: The application is removed from the agenda and will instead be reported on 5 July
2016
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